

Pac Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, May 18, 2021, virtual meeting via Zoom

In Attendance:

Linda Piroddi, Tanya Riggs, Rachel Griffith, Grant Naylor, Melissa Arkininstall, Shane Gathercole, Erin Mitchell

Minutes by: Rachel Griffith

Meeting called to order by Linda @9:33am

Adopting of April 2021 minutes, 1st. Erin, 2nd. Melissa, **PASSED**

Administration Report:

- Mr. Naylor presented the Lloyd George Learning Plan and School Goals.
- Many field trips coming up over the next 6 weeks. We cannot use City Parks for field trips this year, due to covid restrictions.
- Yearbooks are completed and ordered.
- SOGI district event was 2 weeks ago, LG is hoping to have some clubs and lunch groups next year.
- No word yet of any changes regarding cohorts in the fall.
- Welcome To Kindergarten is virtual this year, with a 3 day drive by to pick up Kindergarten kits.

Treasurer's Report:

- Melissa presented the April 2021 bank account transactions.

Fundraising Report:

- Tanya presented fall fund-raising ideas.
- Beef jerky, Art Cards, gift cards, poinsettias, and meat sales.

New/Tabled Items:

- PAC will include a handout in the Welcome To Kindergarten kits.
- Students are participating in a fundraising Walk For Duchenne's Muscular Dystrophy on May 27, with the students wearing superhero costumes in support of fellow student Jude.
- Motion to fund pizza party for the class with most superhero costumes. 1st. Linda, 2nd. Erin, **PASSED**

Correspondence/Clubs:

- **Canadian Parents For French (CPF)**

- www.cpf.ca
- **DPAC**
- April minutes are available to read on the DPAC website DPAC.sd73.bc.ca
- Next meeting is tonight, May 18.
- BCCPAC report is available to read on the website bccpac.bc.ca

Funding Requests:

- Mme Cauchon and Mme Jules requested \$1500 to purchase an Indigenous Calendar Kit.
- Motion to support full cost of Calendar Kit project through Chapters gift cards first and remaining funds in cash, 1st. Erin, 2nd. Melissa, **PASSED**
- Mme Cauchon requested \$4600 to help pay for new reconfiguring wooden shelving for the library.
- Motion to table this discussion until June PAC meeting to gather more information, including true cost due to fluctuating wood prices, delivery times, and possibility of a lte legacy grant application. 1st. Linda, 2nd. Melissa, **PASSED**
- M.Naylor will phone District to ask if legacy grant is still available to help support this request.

Meeting adjourned @10:53am

Next meeting Tuesday, June 15, 2021 @9:30am via Zoom